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“Prez Sez...” 
 by Gretchen Tomm - President

Yikes, I can’t believe it’s  
Labor Day Weekend already!
What happened to summer? Even 
though summer is my favorite time 
of the year (minus the FOG ), here in 
northern California, the fall months 
can be an awesome time for riding 
the coast until the rainy season 
kicks in.

Our membership keeps increasing, which can only mean that the word is out 
that we have fun and ride, ride, ride! Besides knowing a couple members of the 
Redwood Riders to encourage me to join, I was attracted to the club because 
they enjoy riding, and not just short rides either. As the size of our club grows, 
we might have schedule more monthly rides!? It’s all about having fun in the 
wind, making new friends and experiencing new adventures.

I’m looking forward to our 9-day ride through the northwest! New roads to 
experience... 

In in the wind..... Gretchen 
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EDITOR’S NOTES:

Ben Johnstone and George Homenko are on vacation so no “Blast from the 
Past (Prez)” this month. Tom Cooke filled in for George and wrote a great article 
about the hazards of stopping on less than pristine surfaces. Check it out on 
page 3.

The RRMC Board Election will be held during the November General Meeting. 
Please plan on attending this meeting so we have a quorum to validate the 
vote. If you are interested in becoming a board member, please read the article 
on page 10 for details. 

Happy Trails - Your VP & Media Mistress - Robyn

Ride & Event Photos
· 12 ·
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Membership
by Dee Dee d’Argence - Treasurer & Membership Director

Membership

MEMBERSHIP

Full Memberships 50

Co-Riders 11

Provisional Members* 26

TOTAL 87

*New Members in 2018

RIDER STATISTICS

Men 59

Women 17

RRMC MEMBERSHIP CARDS

Check with Dee Dee to get your 
membership card.  You need this 
card to get discounts offered by our 
sponsors. For the full list of sponsors, 
visit the Sponsors Page under 
About RRMC on our website; www.
redwoodridersmc.com. This page is 
password protected; contact Robyn to 
obtain credentials.

Changed your address, bought a 
new bike? Let Dee Dee know so 
she can update your membership - 
membership@redwoodridersmc.com

We Have Members from 5 Counties & 18 Cities!

NEW MEMBERS
Scott Albrecht 
Donna Fess 
Marty Hlusak 
Caroline Hlusak

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY WISHES
Scott Albrecht 
Ted Knight 
Robyn LaMantia 
Wade Roberts 
Ken Sutton

Fallen Warrior Memorial Ride 
Ryan’s Ride

SATURDAY SEPT 15, 2018

BBQ Picnic and Raffle Open To All. Be there 12 noon to Welcome Riders as they arrive!
All Motorcycle Riders are Welcome on the Ride. Wear your Colors --  and Never Forget!
Sotoyome Post #111 is a 501(c)(19) Veteran’s Organization Tax ID 94-1377252

www.healdsburglegionriders.org
INFO: madmitch55@gmail.com or 707 975-1541

Check-In: Cafe Noto
650 McCelland, Windsor

Windsor Town Green

Registration: 8:30am
Ride Departs: 9:15am

2-1/2 Hour Ride

$20 Rider, $10 Passenger

Tri-Tip BBQ:
Villa Chanticleer 
Picnic Grounds

1248 N Fitch Mountain Rd, 
Healdsburg, CA
$10 BBQ Only

Donated Raffle Prizes

Benefit: Ryan Connolly 
Tech/Trade Scholarship

&
BBQSgt Ryan “Doc” Connolly was born and raised in 

Santa Rosa, attending Piner High 
School. As a youngster he 

enjoyed Baseball, NASCAR 
and helping his dad work 

on cars. Ryan enlisted 
2004  in the US Army 
becoming a Combat 
Medic assigned 
to 173rd Airborne 
Brigade. He assisted 
his comrades and the 

locals as called upon. 
Killed In Action after 

an IED attack during 
Operation Endouring 

Freedom in Afghanistan 
June 24, 2008 Ryan leaves behind his widow 

Stefanie and daughter Kayla Clair now 12 years old, 
as well as many loving family members and friends.

Never Forget Our Heroes!

American Legion 
Riders Chapter 111 

9th Annual

www.redwoodridersmc.com
www.redwoodridersmc.com
mailto:editor%40redwoodriders.com?subject=Password
mailto:membership%40redwoodridersmc.com?subject=Email%20from%20Newsletter%20Link
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Paul Simon put to song the issue of “slip slid-
ing away”. Remember the tune? “The nearer 
your destination the more you keep slip sliding 
away”.

Well like the guy in that tune, we sometime are at risk for 
“slip sliding away”. What?

When we come to a stop and place one foot on the surface, 
that foot has been known to slip or slide away.

What are those risk factors that make this possible?

The most obvious is gravel on the road. Putting one foot 
down on gravel and leaning on it can produce an unhappy 
surprise.

If you ride a lot, you’ve encountered gravel from trucks that 
has spilled over onto the road where you might need to 
stop. Keep a sharp eye out for these slip risks and put your 
foot down squarely and when the bike is nearly stopped.

Of course, gravel road surfaces, whether decorative pea 
gravel or just drain rock can also cause your bike to fall 
over if you plant your foot abruptly without taking the 
unstable surface into account. 

What other things can cause unexpected slips? Some are 
commonly overlooked. Thick paint on the road marking 
turn lanes have a much slicker consistency than asphalt 
or cement. If you happen to stop on a thick yellow paint 
job marking a turn lane, be extra careful when planting 
your feet, especially the first foot you put down. That thick 
yellow paint can be very slippery.

Manhole covers are made of steel and are much more 
slippery than asphalt. Be careful if you happen to stop on 
one.

Similar slips can be caused by wet leaves, pine needles or 
other debris found in nature that have been known to blow 
onto the roadway. 

Some vehicles leak oil. Always stay alert for oil, even if it 
appears dry, that can appear randomly under our bikes. 
Try really hard not to stop in a place that requires you to 
put your foot onto an oil slick. Oil slicks are particularly 
dangerous when it has rained after a long dry spell. They 
often appear near gas pumps. If you cannot avoid an oil 
patch, or another of these slippery dangers, try to bring 
your bike almost to a full stop before planting your feet, 
and put both feet on the surface as soon as possible.

No one wants to drop their bike due a slippery, unnoticed 
slick spot. Be “heads up” and keep a sharp eye for these 
dangers so they do not give you an unhappy and 
embarrassing surprise.

Slip Slidin’ Away...
by “BMW George” Homenko - Safety Officer

Safety Report

George is in the wind this month, enjoying some quality time on one of his Beemers on the 3 Flags Ride - 
Thanks to Tom Cooke for stepping in and providing the Safety Report for this month. 
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Opening Statement: President Gretchen Tomm was not present for this 
meeting. Ben Johnstone presided over the meeting in her absence. Guests 
were introduced. Ben described being in the club and why. He talked about 
our rides we have made, the different destinations and our coined phrase, 
“We go places.” Especially likes our overnighters with our friendly social 
gathering after we get checked in. The rides are put on by you and for you. 
We leave nobody behind; help is there for anyone that may breakdown. We 
do need more road captains and with the size of our attendance, need to add 
more middle sweeps. 

We recently had a board meeting. Tours and Events and road captains will soon be planning next year’s rides. Our 
calendar is set up for the entire year. This lets our members know when and where we are going so you can made 
advance plans to be on the rides. Let our road captains know of a destination that you think would be a good ride for 
the club. We talked about adding more rides for the new year.

Communications – CB’s have some negatives. Blue Tooth for the road captain leading the ride and the person riding 
sweep was talked about as a possibility.

Surveys will be sent out to the membership to get some feedback for ride ideas.

Elections are coming up in November. Nominations will be at the October meeting. Anyone interested in one of the 
officer positions should contact the current officer for some information about what the tasks are.

After Holiday Party – we will have a silent auction again this year. Members need to donate items so be thinking about 
what will be a good item. Gretchen and Melisa will be putting our annual party together again this year. Melisa added 
to make sure the items are good and provide a description. 

Minutes: Sharon McMillan read the minutes from the July meeting.

Treasurers Report: Dee Dee d’Argence provided the treasurers report. She also let the members know that she would 
not be running for treasurer for next year.

Membership Report: Dee Dee reported that our membership now stands at 79. 

Tours and Events: Wade Roberts gave his ride report. He will be working on our upcoming rides for 2019 soon and 
would like to get more road captains so if you are interested in being a road captain, middle sweep or end sweep next 
year, contact Wade. 

August 4th ride was led by Gretchen Tomm. She led 28 riders on 25 bikes to Wallenstein’s Lavender Bee Farm and then 
to lunch at the Two Bird Café in San Geronimo. Thanks to Rick and his family for hosting this event and the tour of the 
property and the products they produce.

August 8th Wednesday ride. Wade led 8 riders on 8 bikes to Winters for lunch. It was a great weekday ride.

August 18th & 19th – Wade let our overnight ride to Fort Bragg with a ride on the Skunk Train. We had 13 people make 
the ride on 11 bikes.

by Sharon McMillan - Secretary

August 21st 2018

General Meeting Minutes
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September 8th - 16th will be our club’s long ride. The ride will go through Oregon, Washington and into Canada. 
Gretchen and Wade will be leading this ride on some great roads. There may still be time to make plans to join the 
group if you think you may want to go or as some are doing, meeting up with the group on the way back. See Wade for 
more information.

September 18th - Next General Meeting at China Village. 

September 23rd is an Eastside - Westside ride which will be led by Melisa. This will be her first time leading our group 
so come out and show your support.

Safety Officer: George talked about group riding and holding the group together. Front riders need to be checking 
their mirrors to keep track of the riders behind them and slowing down to let them catch up. No one should be 
moving out of their position during the rides. Changes can be made after we make a stop. Gary shared his experience 
on our Fort Bragg ride with his tire going flat. The sensors on his bike let him know he was having a problem. Showed 
the membership the size of the screw that made it was into his tire. Mike Holden had a flat tire kit and was able to get 
the tire fixed. Mike asked if anyone had 45 gram compressed cylinders for tire repairs. 

Old Business: None. 

New Business: Ken Sutton will be participating in the “Ride for Kids” fundraiser on Sunday Oct 7th which benefits the 
Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation. Mary’s Pizza Shack in Rohnert Park is supporting this by donating 15% of purchases 
made at the restaurant on August 29th to the charity. More information will be sent out.

Wounded Warriors annual ride is Sept 15th with sign ups at 8:30 at the Café Noto in Windsor. The ride leaves at 9:15 
and ends up at the Villa Chanticleer in Healdsburg. It includes a lunch and raffle prizes. This year there will be a flag 
ceremony replacing burned flags for the people that lost flags in the recent fires. Wade said we have always supported 
this ride and we should again this year. It is also during the time that a number of our riders will be on the long ride.

George’s ride to Monterey has been changed. It is the same time that the pumpkin festival takes place and traffic is 
very heavy.  He and Tom have put together a ride to Truckee on Oct 14 and 15. We will be going up Hwy 50 and the 
west shore. Dinner at Tom’s cabin in Truckee. He will set up reservations at a motel in Truckee. 

Last weekend in September is Street Vibrations. 

Paul Benkover shared with the members to be careful on Hwy 101 north of Windsor with the new paving that is going 
on. His son damaged the wheel on his bike changing lanes transitioning from the old surface to the new. 

General Meeting Minutes

Raffle:   
1st prize – was lotto tickets which was won by Ken Sutton 
2nd prize – went to Terry Perry which was homemade apple and peach butter 
3rd prize – was coffee and cookies which Conci Mack won 
4th prize – went to Barry Kessey which was a bottle of wine 
5th prize – was a candle won by Laurie Darling 
6th prize – went to Graham Balfour which was bike polish and polishing rag 
7th prize – was a Starbucks card won by Melisa Brown

50/50 raffle this month was $72. This was won by Steve Darling who donated $40 back to our Ceres Charity for a total 
of $113 going to Ceres

More General Meeting Photos in Google Photo Album:  https://photos.app.goo.gl/Eif9sGE7XytJxxZs6

https://photos.app.goo.gl/Eif9sGE7XytJxxZs6
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Cycle Up Riders! August is gone, September is 
here and Fall is on the way. Come out and RIDE! 

August was a Great Month with some Fun Rides

Saturday August 4th - Gretchen Tomm led a great ride to 
the Wallenstein Lavender Bee Farm. With 25 bikes and 28 
riders. Thank You Wallenstein Family for hosting this event.

Wednesday August 8th - I led a fun ride to Winters. We had 8 
bikes and 8 riders, riding over to Napa to Hwy 121/128 to 
Winters and coming home Hwy 128 back to Calistoga back 
home.

Saturday August 18th & Sunday August 19th - I led a 2-day 
ride to Fort Bragg/Skunk Train, with 13 riders and 11 bikes. 
We took Hwy 101 north up to Leggett then down Hwy 1 
spending the night at the Seabird Lodge. Saturday, we took 
the Skunk Train, then came down Hwy 1 to Hwy 128 home. 
This event was a fantastic ride. Thanks guys, for coming 
out and making this ride great.

Tuesday August 21st - General Membership Meeting was 
attended by 37 members. 

September Updates

Saturday September 8th-16th - Gretchen Tomm and I will be 
leading a 9-day ride, meeting at Shari’s a 7AM leaving at 
7:30AM. This ride will lead us up the coast to Crescent City 
then inland into Oregon, Washington and Canada and back 
down to Vancouver Island BC to spend time in Victoria. 
Taking the coast back down Washington, Oregon and Calif.

No Wednesday this month. 

Tuesday September 18th - General Membership Meeting at 
China Village, Cotati. Greet & Eat starts at 6PM. Meeting 
begins at 7PM.

Saturday September 23rd - Eastside/Westside Ride. Melisa 
Brown will be leading this ride meeting at Shari’s at 9AM 

and leaving at 9:30AM. Come out and ride/support Melisa, 
this is her first time leading.

We are looking for Road Captains for next year 2019. If you 
are interested, please contact me. We will be having a Road 
Captains Meeting in November to plan out next year’s rides

Hope to see you out on the road in September, riding and 
having fun.

Your Tours & Events, Wade

Ride Reviews & Upcoming Rides
by Wade Roberts - Tours & Events Director

Tours & Events
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    Rides & Events September

EASTSIDE -  
WESTSIDE

Road Captain: 
Melisa

9:00AM  Meet
9:30AM  KSU

GENERAL MEETING 
6:00PM Dinner
7:00PM Meeting

Check the MeetUp site for updates & last minute changes!

LONG RIDE - 
CANADA (Depart)
Road Captain: 
Gretchen & Wade

7:00AM  Meet
7:30AM   KSU

LONG RIDE - 
CANADA (Return)
Road Captain: 
Gretchen & Wade

FALLEN WARRIOR 
MEMORIAL RIDE
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Ride Travel Info

Oregon, Washington, Canada:  
September 8th - 16th
Sept 8th Saturday:  
Best Western 655 Highway 101 South, Crescent City, CA (Phone 707-464-9771) 
$144 - 2 Queen beds

Sept 9th Sunday:  
Quality Inn 12 SW 4th St, Madras, OR (Phone 541-475-6141) 
$122 - 2 Queen beds. $115 - King (AARP or AAA)

Sept 10th Monday:  
Best Western 211 W Umptanum Rd, Ellensburg, WA (Phone 509-925-4244) 
$139 - 2 Queen beds (AARP or AAA). $136 - 2 Queen beds (Best Western Club)

Sept 11th Tuesday:  
The Marina Inn 3300 Commercial Ave, Anacortes, WA (Phone 360-293-1100) 
$138 - King or 2 Queen beds (AARP or AAA)

Sept 12th Wednesday:  
The Orca Inn 770 Mullis St, Friday Harbor, WA (Phone 360-378-2724) 
$99 - 2 Queen beds

Sept 13th Thursday:  
Red Lion Inn 221 North Lincoln St, Port Angeles, WA (Phone 360-452-9215) 
$173 - 2 Queen beds or 1 King

Sept 14th Friday:  
Comfort Suites Columbia River 3420 Leif Erikson Dr, Astoria OR (Phone 503-325-2000) 
$125 - King or 2 Queen beds (no View). $129 - 2 Queen beds. $134 -   King (with river view) (AARP or AAA)

Sept 15th Saturday:  
Westward Inn 1026 Chetco Ave, Brookings OR (Phone 541-469-7471) 
$99 - King or 2 Queen beds (AARP or AAA)

Ferry Crossings:
Purchase online at www.wsdot.wa.gov/Ferries

Wednesday September 12, 2018 9:05 AM departs from Anacortes to Friday Harbor 
$27.80 / $21.00 (65+) Vehicle:: Motorcycle - Vessel:: Samish

Thursday September 13, 2018 9:45 AM departs from Friday Harbor to Sidney BC 
$21.00 / $14.70 (65+) Vehicle:: Motorcycle - Vessel:: Chelan 

Purchase online at www.cohoferry.com/reservations/ferry

Thursday September 13, 2018 7:30 PM departs from Victoria BC to Port Angeles WA 
$37.50 Vehicle:: Motorcycle 

http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Ferries
http://www.cohoferry.com/reservations/ferry%0D
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Freddy Krueger is no more scary or dangerous 
than what we often face while riding. 

A recurring nightmare for motorcycle riders is the car or 
truck, seemingly sightless, which turns left into our path 
against our right of way. We know all too well that “right of 
way” means nothing when a bike collides with a car driven 
by an oblivious person. Such accidents are among the most 
common and most serious things we must guard against...
but how?

Stay extra alert at intersections, most especially when a 
car seems to be preparing to turn left in front of you, or 
as you approach. If a rider is totally alert to the possibility 
of an illegal, dangerous left turn, the risk of being hit or 
hitting the car can be reduced. 

So what signs should we look for to alert us? For a start, 
where are the driver’s eyes looking? Are they focused on 
you, or do they seem not to notice your presence? Sound 
your horn, or slow, even to a stop if necessary if the driver 
in the left turn lane does not seem to see you. 

Is there a gap in the traffic going your way? Cars going in 
your direction in front and behind you are a much more 
visible presence than a solo rider. If you are solo, be even 
more alert to the possibility of car turning left in front of 
you.

Is the driver eating, drinking or talking on the phone 
(illegal of course)? If yes, avoid the car like the plague. Put 
distance, however you can between your bike and that car. 
There is a good chance you will not be “seen” by such a 
dangerous motorist.

Where are the car’s wheels pointed? If they are already 
turned to the left the likelihood of an abrupt left turn is 
increased. Prepare for evasive action if you see a car whose 
wheels are turned to the left early or before the turn is 
initiated. Quickly change lanes to avoid the possible left 
turning car. Or slow way down to give yourself time to see 
what the left turning car may be getting ready to do.

Nothing we can do while riding can insure us against 
thoughtless, inattentive drivers. But following the 
suggestions here may shift the odds a bit more in our 
direction.

Rubber side down - Tom

“The Nightmare at Left Turn”
by Tom Cooke - Contributor

Tom’s Take
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The RRMC Board of Directors Election will be held during 
the November General Meeting. If you want to participate 
more with the operating and direction of the club, becoming a Board Member is an ideal opportunity. 

While all positions are open, the Membership Director and Treasurer positions are vacant as Dee Dee will be stepping 
down. If you are interested in ANY position or want more information regarding the position’s responsibilities and duties, 
please contact the current office holder to let them know you are interested.

Below are descriptions of the Board Positions which are condensed versions contained with the club’s By-Laws. 

President: The President shall preside at all meetings of the members and of the Board of Directors. The President 
has general supervision of the operation of the club. A President’s Book shall be created and once created it shall be 
maintained and updated by the President. The President’s Book shall be passed on to each succeeding President. The 
Book shall outline the duties and responsibilities of the Office, that of the Board of Directors positions and contain any 
pertinent information regarding the operation of the club.

Vice President: The Vice President shall take over duties of the President in his/her absence.

Membership Director: The Membership Director shall be responsible for receiving, processing and recording membership 
applications and membership fees. The Membership Director will promote the club to non-members whenever possible 
and appropriate. The Membership Director should be well informed as to club policies, functions and all matters 
pertaining to the club with a goal of increased membership. The Membership Director will maintain a record (inventory 
list) of Club gear and coordinate sales of such with the Treasurer. It will be required that the Membership Director give a 
current membership report at monthly meetings.

Secretary: The Secretary shall handle all official correspondence of the club as necessary. Keep minutes of both the 
general membership and Board of Directors meetings. The Secretary shall provide a copy of the general membership 
meeting minutes to the Club newsletter editor for inclusion in the next month’s newsletter.

Treasurer: The treasurer shall manage the financial affairs of the club, be custodian of the club funds and collect all 
dues payable by club members. The Treasurer will be responsible for overseeing the 50/50 raffle at club meetings or 
events as necessary. The Treasurer shall maintain an inventory list of all Club gear and coordinate sales of such with 
the Membership Director to keep track of all sales and inventory levels. The Treasurer shall render a financial report at 
monthly meetings and Board of Directors meetings.

Tours & Events Director: The Tours and Events Director is responsible for gathering information on upcoming rides and 
events making sure that information is accurate and as complete as possible. The Tours & Events Director shall send 
out a weekly email and update the RRMC hotline to inform members of the upcoming weekend’s event(s). The Tours & 
Events Director shall give a summary of recent rides as well as report on upcoming activities at the monthly general 
meetings. The Tours and Events Director shall also coordinate rides with the Road Captains.

Safety Director: The Safety Director shall be in charge of determining safe group riding practices and to prepare and keep 
current the “RRMC Safe Group Riding” handout for RRMC members. The Safety Director’s duties shall include observing 
the members during group rides and discussion with the members on safety issues including any violations of the RRMC 
(written) safe riding practices. The Safety Director is responsible for providing safety tips in the monthly newsletter and 
shall give a safety tip/report at the monthly general meeting.

Sergeant at Arms: The Sergeant at Arms shall provide assistance to the Board of Directors by calling to order all meeting 
and announcing the close of all meetings. The Sergeant at Arms will keep order during meetings to allow members 
speaking to be heard. The Sergeant at Arms is charged with keeping the peace among members.

Officer Elections
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Member Info

Want to get away?
Check out these links for more ways to get out & enjoy a great ride!

Thunder Press - NoCal Edition 
http://calendar.thunderpress.net/no-cal-nv-biker-events/

Cycle Fish - California Edition 
https://www.cyclefish.com/motorcycle_events/CALIFORNIA

Born to Ride - California Edition 
http://borntoride.com/california-motorcycle-events/

Editors Note: Know of an event our members might be interested in attending? Shoot me the info for review and publication 
in the club newsletter.

 

Ceres Community Project
Amazon Smile Program

Shop on Amazon? Who doesn’t? Put your 
shopping addiction to good use by signing up 
with Amazon Smile and selecting the RRMC’s 
official charity, The Ceres Community Project as 
your Amazon Smile charity of choice. It is easy, 
fast and Amazon will contribute 0.5% of EVERY 
PURCHASE to Ceres. You shop - Ceres receives! 
A true win-win! 

Sign up at https://smile.amazon.com/

Silent Auction Items

The Holidays are right around the corner which 
means just one thing... The RRMC After Holiday Party 
is coming up! Last year, the Silent Auction netted a 
hefty $609 which was donated, in it’s entirety to our 
charity, The Ceres Community Project.  Melisa Brown 
will once again be heading up this effort and we ask 
you follow the below guidelines in order to make her 
job a bit easier.

•	Only new or gently used items should be donated.

•	 Include the approximate purchase price if known.

•	Descriptions of parts and value appreciated.

•	Melisa will start taking donations at the October 
General Meeting and at every meeting thereafter. 

•	 If you can’t make it to the meeting, contact Melisa 
directly to arrange a possible pick-up or meeting 
point.  

•	 If no bid is made on the item it will be returned 
to the donator who will be responsible for its 
removal. 

http://calendar.thunderpress.net/no-cal-nv-biker-events/ 
https://www.cyclefish.com/motorcycle_events/CALIFORNIA 
http://borntoride.com/california-motorcycle-events/ 
mailto:editor%40redwoodridersmc.com?subject=Newsletter%20Email
https://smile.amazon.com/
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Lavender Bee Farm More Pix Online - See Page 17 for Link - Photos Courtesy Gretchen
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Winters Ride More Pix Online - See Page 17 for Link - Photos Courtesy Wade

Skunk Train Ride More Pix Online - See Page 17 for Link - Photos Courtesy Robyn, Gretchen, Wade & Mike H.
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Skunk Train Ride More Pix Online - See Page 17 for Link - Photos Courtesy Robyn, Gretchen, Wade & Mike H.
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Skunk Train Ride More Pix Online - See Page 17 for Link - Photos Courtesy Robyn, Gretchen, Wade & Mike H.
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General Meeting More Pix Online - See Page 17 for Link - Photos Courtesy BMW George
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RRMC Pix Online

Ride & Event Photos Links
Anyone who would like to share their photos is invited to upload them. Please contact Robyn, to obtain the 
credentials. ENJOY!

August Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/Eif9sGE7XytJxxZs6

Skunk Train Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/iQ3AvMVSgGsdXYDf6

Winters Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/XGiY88uF4W2q8aZ6A

Lavender Bee Farm Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/JLzrViFYSphwXFAr6

Gold Beach Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/yXx1jic6Rj5xkmAYA

July Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/phY5W1sXVmJa64LZ8

Point Arena Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/ki19KUJxtHPDKcgy6

Freeport Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/BMfcUcy4noXTBTLf9

June Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/QBwUEvdhkZGgpnj3A

Randy’s Aces / Reno Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/eKJXtRZ4QNTs0tDJ2

Oakdale Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/zRuGyQQFJ7YlsXI32

May Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/QGtiHOW4eFFtIfrg2	

Solvang Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/MRJr0MCS1ijr0anO2

April Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/StDMl1lpzY2daEHU2

March Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/ZwSX397BWQZrY0kZ2

10, 000 Buddhas: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/5kVqV71zpvTQVHdT2

Ceres Visit: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/Fqw8oChA6DximiHX2

February Meeting: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/oA6o9TFz7h4tP1FA2

Capay Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/C0kDVTSdRSlJo3vi2

Suisun Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/SJbKXRwszXVpX1MY2

After-Holiday Party: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/FmA7dDlbrdtLLF8n2	

Stinson Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/NkHePJIf69iy9lg52

Coppola Ride: 
https://photos.app.goo.gl/uDZ0WrpppX9er6fH3

mailto:editor%40redwoodridersmc.com?subject=Newsletter%20Email
https://photos.app.goo.gl/Eif9sGE7XytJxxZs6
https://photos.app.goo.gl/iQ3AvMVSgGsdXYDf6
https://photos.app.goo.gl/XGiY88uF4W2q8aZ6A
https://photos.app.goo.gl/JLzrViFYSphwXFAr6
https://photos.app.goo.gl/yXx1jic6Rj5xkmAYA
https://photos.app.goo.gl/phY5W1sXVmJa64LZ8
https://photos.app.goo.gl/ki19KUJxtHPDKcgy6
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Redwood Riders Motorcycle Club
PRESIDENT:		  Gretchen Tomm				    President@redwoodridersmc.com

VICE PRESIDENT /	 Robyn LaMantia				    VicePresident@redwoodridersmc.com 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR /						      Editor@redwoodridersmc.com 
WEB MISTRESS: 							       WebMaster@redwoodridersmc.com		

SECRETARY: 		  Sharon McMillan				    Secretary@redwoodridersmc.com

TREASURER / 		  Dee Dee d’Argence				    Treasurer@redwoodridersmc.com 
MEMBERSHIP: 								       Membership@redwoodridersmc.com

TOURS & EVENTS / 	 Wade Roberts					     ToursAndEvents@redwoodridersmc.com 
SR. ROAD CAPTAIN: 							       RoadCaptains@redwoodridersmc.com		

SAFETY OFFICER:	 George Homenko				    Safety@redwoodridersmc.com

SERGEANT AT ARMS: 	 Rosalie Mack					     smoke signals

PAST PRESIDENT / 	 Ben Johnstone					    MemberAtLarge@redwoodridersmc.com 
MEMBER AT LARGE: 

Ride Info Hotline  - Coming Soon 

Ride Info MeetUp Page - https://www.meetup.com/Redwood-Riders-Motorcycle-Club/

Wear Your Gear! Club Gear that is.... Contact Wade to order RRMC hats & shirts!

General Meetings are held monthly on the 3rd Tuesday at 7:00PM and located at China Village,  
8501 Gravenstein Hwy, Cotati (Central Cotati exit, one block west.) Come early & have dinner!

Northbay Motorsports	 	 Santa Rosa	 Honda, Kawasaki	 707-542-5355	 northbaymotorsport.com

Cycle West			   Rohnert Park	 Honda, Suzuki		  707-769-5240	 cyclewest.net

Penngrove Motorcycle		  Penngrove	 Harley Service		  707-793-7993	 penngrovemotorcycleco.com

K&B Motorsports		  Petaluma	 Yamaha, Kawasaki	 707-763-4658	 kandbmotorsports.com

NorCal Powersports & Marine	Santa Rosa	 Harley, Victory, Can-Am	 707-527-1515	 norcalpowersports-marine.com

Mach 1 Motorsports		  Vallejo		  Honda,Yamaha		 707-643-2448 mach1motorsports.com

Bike Bandit			   Online		  All makes				    bikebandit.com

See Sponsor Page on our website for discount details 

Sponsors
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